
  BREAD 
  ……....CRUMBS 

October Statistics 

 7,172 Families served:  Including...           
(14,993 Adults, 4,465 Children, & 223 Seniors) 

    84 Salvations/Recommitments 

    897 Volunteer Hours  

    94,296 Pounds of product received  

   by donors.  

Coming up…. 

Weds., Dec. 14,   New Outreach Program Training …                          

Please call the office to register if you are considering partnering with us 

in feeding the hungry!!  Time: 9:00 am, Location: Office                         

Sat., Dec. 24, Food For Families Christmas Outreach Program...See info 

on back!                                                                                                          

City of Winter Garden Food Drive—During the month of December, 

canned goods can be dropped off at City Hall, 300 W. Plant St., Winter 

Garden, between 9am-4pm...Thank you!! 

   Relying on God for our “Daily Bread” and praying for peace and His provision. November/December  2016 

Our Mission Statement:  “Caring for those in need by sharing life’s necessities and a message of hope.” 

“Now this I say, he who sows sparingly will also reap 

sparingly, and he who sows bountifully will also reap 

bountifully. Each one must do just as he has purposed 

in his heart, not grudgingly or under compulsion, for 

God loves a cheerful giver. And God is able to make 

all grace abound to you, so that always having all    

sufficiency in everything, you may have an abundance 

for every good deed.”                                                  

                                      -  2 Corinthians 9:6-8 

Florida Hospital                 

Day of CareGiving!! 

On November 18, employees 

of Florida Hospital came out to 

our warehouse to volunteer 

their time to sort and pack food 

boxes in preparation for our Food For Families Thanks-

giving program!!  It was awesome to have them here!! 

Thank you for all you do and for your generosity of time!! 

Food For Families Thanksgiving Update… 

A HUGE Thank you to Publix Super Markets for their donation of two semi-trailers of 

food and non-food items for our annual Thanksgiving Food For Families Outreach 

Program!!  A special Thank you our Staff, to the guys from True Ministries for      

unloading the semi-trailers,  to Jason Walker and his team for the cafeteria set-up,    

to Greg Rau and his team of Disney VoluntEARS for all their help and to all of the 

850 volunteers that came out to Ocoee High School to make our Program a great       

success!   

They worked more than 2,000 hours combined!! They set up, sorted food and 

packed more than 2,000 boxes that were delivered to 1,250 needy families in the West Orange area!!  It was a great effort on every-

one’s part!!   Thank you again!!  We wouldn’t be able to do this without all of your support!!     

If you missed out in participating in this wonderful tradition with us, then Join us for our Christmas Outreach!! 



Contact Us 

For more information about our    

organization... 

Bread of Life Fellowship           

Southeastern Food Bank              

P.O. Box 770451                          

Winter Garden, FL  34777 

Warehouse:                                  

655 N. Kissimmee Ave.            

Ocoee, FL  34761 

office@breadoflifefellowship.com 

Visit us on the web at 

www.breadoflifefellowship.com          

www.southeasternboodbank.com 

407-654-7777 Phone 

407-654-8724 Fax 

Thank you for your support!! 
Here at Bread of Life Fellowship/Southeastern Food Bank we rely solely on dona-

tions, grants and fundraisers for financial support.  Donations from individuals, local 

community supporters, businesses, churches and other non-profit organizations, who 

partner with us, aid in keeping us operating so that we can pursue our mission  of 

feeding the hungry throughout Central Florida and neighboring counties and also out 

of country!.                                                                                                                  

 Have any Gift Cards that you will never use???  

Consider donating them to us!!  We can always find a way to 

use them to bless others!!  You can mail them to us at:                             

    P.O. Box 770451, Winter Garden, FL  34777….THANK YOU!! 

                                                Ask your employer about matching donations!!    

                       

   Donate to Bread of Life Fellowship                         

    on our secure Websites: 

www.breadoflifefellowship.com 

                                www.southeasternfoodbank.com 

 

Download the free app...Change Giving 

 

 

 

 

 

Help us Celebrate 25 more Years!! 

Every time you shop,  your purchase gets 

rounded up to the nearest dollar… 

Your change goes to feed the Hungry!! 

Check it out and tell your friends!! 

Thank you!! 


